March 21, 2020
Dear [your church name] Family,
Please take a moment and read these words from Psalm 116 slowly, prayerfully, and let the Holy Spirit of God speak to you:
1 I love the LORD, for he heard my voice; he heard my cry for mercy.  2 Because he turned his ear to me, I will call on him as long as I live. 3 The cords of death entangled me,
the anguish of the grave came over me; I was overcome by distress and sorrow.
4 Then I called on the name of the LORD: “LORD, save me!”
5 The LORD is gracious and righteous; our God is full of compassion.
6 The LORD protects the unwary; when I was brought low, he saved me.
7 Return to your rest, my soul, for the LORD has been good to you.
In this time of turmoil and national uncertainty, our God is on the throne. He rules and reigns. He is still good, He is still powerful, and He is still the hope our world needs! As a member of the [your church name] Church family, you have an important role in God’s good plan for this season of our congregation.
I want to keep you fully up to date and engaged in the ministry of [your church name] Church (as much as our current situation will allow). As the Lead Pastor I want to give you some important updates and also make a few requests.
1) Spiritual Growth. Read your Bible, pray, sing, and commit to spiritual growth in the weeks ahead. We are moving forward confident that God is leading us. We are seeking to offer all we can online or through other channels like phone calls, email, and other forms of communication. We should all be seeking to leverage this unique time to grow in faith, make time for Jesus, enjoy family, reach the lost, and connect with our church family in some new ways.
2) Reach Out. Please make time to pray for your family, friends, and neighbors who do not yet know the amazing love and grace of Jesus. Call them and ask how you can pray. Call or text neighbors and offer to pick something up at the store if you are heading there. Share a roll of toilet paper, a bottle of hand sanitizer, or some other needed item. Seek to reflect the presence and grace of Jesus. Invite people to church each Sunday (online). We are seeing new people attending [your church name] online and I am praying they will join with us face-to-face as soon as we can gather in the same place.
3) Worship. Keep your eyes on Jesus. Join us every Sunday for worship! Read the Scriptures on your own and with family members and friends. Watch some great worship songs on YouTube. View some past sermons from [your church name]…there is over ten years of sermons on the [your church name] website! Keep lifting up praise to God no matter what you face…He deserves all the glory!
4) Pray, Pray, and Pray some more. Pray for our world. Ask for God’s presence and healing touch. Pray for our nation and all of our leaders. Cry out for the Holy Spirit to speak wisdom, peace, and strength into their lives. Pray for the medical community to find the right solutions to the medical challenges we are facing. Please go online and pray through our list of staff and Leadership Team members at [your church name]. Ask for God’s power and provision in their lives.
5) Communicate. Call, text, email, or video chat with church members. Be sure to stay in touch. Drop staff members a note and let them know how you are doing and how we can pray for you. You can email prayer@[your church name].church with your prayer requests and we will pray for you as we receive them.
6) Financial situation and support. As you know, [your church name] Church does not operate with much of a reserve. Our nation and world are facing dramatic financial turmoil. Let’s be praying for God’s provision. We have already had a number of our staff members offer to take vacation time, unpaid time off, and even take a voluntary pay cut (ranging from 20% to 50% and 100% of their pay) for the coming months. Pastor Shawn and I are talking daily and consulting with financial leaders to know our status and make wise plans for the next week, month, and quarter. Please pray for strength and grace as we determine the right next steps for the good of the church and the glory of God.
7) Wise Choices. Many people in California will be at home a lot more than usual for the coming weeks. Wouldn’t it be amazing if we spent more time talking with family and less time consuming media? What if we read our Bibles (alone and together) and talked about what we are learning (remember there is a daily Bible reading guide online and on the [your church name] App). What might happen if roommates and family members baked cookies together, made crafts, played games, read books, told stories, worshipped, told jokes, served each other, and turned off some of the technology (and 24 hour news stream). How might God work if we used this time to make deep human connections with each other and turned our hearts to the God who loves us. I encourage you to use this time wisely and make it a gift rather than a curse.
Hold these words in your heart:
1 I love the LORD, for he heard my voice; he heard my cry for mercy.
2 Because he turned his ear to me, I will call on him as long as I live. (Psalm 116:1-2)
The people of God, His Church, have gone through countless times of uncertainty, loss, and trouble. Yet, Jesus is still on the throne. God is sovereign. And the church has pressed on. I thank God that I am on this journey side-by-side with you. I look forward to seeing all that God will do in and through His Church (that’s you and me) in the days to come!
Your brother, friend, and partner in sharing the love of Jesus, [Lead Pastor]
